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EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR’S REPORT 
 
 
 

On December 8th we sponsored the Christmas party at the PTSD Unit on the second 
floor of building 15. We brought a six foot wedge and a sheet cake. On December 
14th we hosted the annual Wreaths Across America in Lasdon Park at 12:00.  On 
December 22nd we with a lot of help from the Boy Scouts held our annual Candle 

light Vigil at Lasdon Park, it was well attended.  
 

We are considering sending our newsletter by email instead of by US mail; if you 
want to receive yours by email, send us an email. 

 
Al Zawiski, Bob Kennedy, Matt Coffey, Mike Foley and Ellie have been doing a 

great job with the Gift Shop, thanks guys. But Ellie has been ill and she may not be 
able to volunteer any longer. If you can volunteer as a cashier for a day or two, we 

are open for four hours a day from 10: to 2:00; please call.   
 

Also Matt Coffey has been doing a great job teaching computer skills to homeless 
vets at the Montrose VA Hospital. But we need a couple of others to help out, so if 

you can spare a couple of hours a week to teach homeless vets computer skills at the 
Montrose VA Hospital, please call.  

 
  New York State passed a Bill granting a School tax break for veterans, but it is up 

to each School Board to pass it or not. So ask your local School Board to hold a 
hearing. Find out when the hearing will be and get as many vets as you can to 

attend. Since the School tax is the largest part of your taxes, there will be a lot of 
resistance to the break for vets. The reason they will be against it is that when they 
give a break to some the rest of the people’s taxes will be raised to make up for the 

lost revenue. Let us know when your School Board hearing is and we will try to 
attend to support you 

 
Take care of yourself and each other  

 
 
 
 

 
Dan Griffin 
 
 

Welcome to our new members 
 
 
 
 



WASHINGTON — Vietnam advised the United States at the start of high-level talks this week it would 
open four additional sites to investigators seeking the remains of American military personnel missing 
since the Vietnam War, a senior U.S. defense official said. 
 
Deputy Assistant Defense Secretary Vikram Singh, who oversees U.S. military ties with South and 
Southeast Asia, said an eight-member delegation led by Senior Lieutenant General Nguyen Chi Vinh told 
U.S. defense officials about the decision at the outset of talks at the Pentagon this week. 
 
“They basically opened the meeting by turning over the information and providing us access to an 
additional four sites for remains recovery operations to go look for our fallen,” said Singh, calling it a 
“really meaningful” gesture. 
 
A U.S. official said on Friday the sites were in the southern part of Vietnam and were small areas where 
specific incidents are believed to have taken place. Officials declined to elaborate, citing concerns for the 
families of the missing. 
 
The Defense Department's POW/Missing Personnel Office says 1,643 Americans remain unaccounted 
for from the Vietnam War, including 1,275 in Vietnam and the rest in Laos, Cambodia and China. The 
office has investigated 600 of the Vietnam cases and believes it will not be possible to recover the 
remains, leaving 675 still being sought in that country. 
 
Vinh's delegation visited the Pentagon for talks that take place annually between the former enemies, 
which have been deepening military ties over the past decade. 
 
The pace of contact between the two countries has increased in recent years as the United States has 
moved to refocus its energies on the Asia-Pacific region after more than a decade of war in Iraq and 
Afghanistan. The rebalancing takes place amid concerns among Washington and Asian allies about 
China's growing assertiveness in the region. 
 
Then-U.S. Defense Secretary Leon Panetta visited Vietnam last year, stopping at Cam Ranh Bay to visit 
a U.S. Navy supply vessel undergoing repairs, before traveling to Hanoi for talks with senior defense 
leaders. 
 
“In the year since then, what we've seen is just an across-the-board deepening of defense ties,” Singh 
said in an interview this week. He noted that Secretary of State John Kerry and Defense Secretary Chuck 
Hagel both served in the Vietnam War and had a special interest in the country. 
 
The United States and Vietnam have been cooperating in five areas since signing a memo of 
understanding in 2011: peacekeeping, maritime security, humanitarian assistance and disaster response, 
search and rescue, and high-level exchanges. 
 
Singh said the two countries had been increasing cooperation on peacekeeping over the past year after 
Vietnam changed its laws and regulations to permit its military forces to participate in international 
peacekeeping operations. 
 
“We see it as in our interest for all the Southeast Asian nations to be active supporters and contributors to 
peacekeeping operations,” he said. 
 
The two sides also set the stage for further cooperation on maritime security during the visit, Singh said. 
Admiral Robert Papp, commandant of the Coast Guard, and Major General Nguyen Quang Dam, 
commander of Vietnam's coast guard, signed an agreement formalizing their decision to work together on 
equipment, training and capacity building. 
 
“Having this cooperation is an opportunity for us to work together with them on things that we think will 
help contribute to overall peace and stability in the South China Sea,” said Singh. 
 
 



(Washington, DC) – “Among the so-called invisible wounds of war are those 
brought home by troops that may not manifest for a decade or more,” said 
John Rowan, National President of Vietnam Veterans of America(VVA). 
“Tragically, these wounds may be passed on genetically to the progeny of 
our nation’s warriors, as we are well acquainted with having been exposed 
to Agent Orange.” 
 
“Therefore we welcome the introduction of S.1602, the Toxic Exposure 
Research and Military Family Support Act of 2013, which has just been 
introduced by Senator Richard Blumenthal (D-CT).  This legislation would 
establish within the Department of Veterans Affairs a national center for 
the diagnosis, treatment, and research of the health conditions of the 
progeny of veterans exposed to toxic substances during their service in 
the Armed Forces, and to provide diagnostic treatment and care to them,” 
Rowan said. 
 
“VVA strongly supports this bill, which reflects positively on one of our 
foremost legislative goals.  Not only will its enactment help achieve a 
measure of justice for the innocent victims of the use of toxic substances 
in times of war, but it offers significant opportunities for scientific 
research into the intergenerational effects of these toxic chemicals, ” 
noted Rowan. This legislation would also establish an Office of Extramural 
Research, to award grants to reputable scientists and epidemiologists to 
conduct research on wounds, illnesses, injuries, and other conditions 
suffered by individuals as a result of exposure to toxic substances while 
serving as members of the Armed Forces. 
 
“Ask the Department of Veterans Affairs how many studies its hundreds of 
scientists are conducting in this realm.  Ask the NIH.  And the CDC,” Rowan 
challenged.  “Finally, we offer our sincere thanks to Sen. Blumenthal, for 
his 
empathy and for his vision.  His legislation gives hope to the progeny of 
warriors who are suffering from health conditions which we believe may 
derive from exposure to toxic substances.” 
 
“Because of our ongoing struggle with the unfortunate legacy of Agent 
Orange, and because of our empathy for veterans of other conflicts, 
including the first Gulf War, with their still-undefined Gulf War 
illnesses, and the wars in Afghanistan and Iraq, where exposure to fumes 
from burn pits will be their unwanted legacy, we will pull out all stops 
to work to ensure passage of S. 1602, and to see that companion 
legislation is introduced in the House,” Rowan concluded. 
 
Vietnam Veterans of America (www.vva.org) is the nation's only 
congressionally chartered veterans service organization dedicated to the 
needs of Vietnam-era veterans and their families. VVA's founding principle 
is “Never again will one generation of veterans abandon another.” 
 



 VA Offers Dental Insurance Program  
WASHINGTON (Nov. 13, 2013) – VA is partnering with Delta Dental and MetLife to allow 

eligible Veterans, plus family members receiving care under the Civilian Health and Medical Program 
(CHAMPVA), to purchase affordable dental insurance beginning Nov. 15, VA officials announced 
today.    

“VA continues to explore innovative ways to help Veterans get access to the care and services 
they have earned and deserve,” said Secretary of Veterans Affairs Eric K. Shinseki. “This new dental 
program is another example of VA creating partnerships with the private sector to deliver a range of high-
quality care at an affordable cost, for our Nation’s Veterans.” 

More than 8 million Veterans who are enrolled in VA health care can choose to purchase one of 
the offered dental plans.  This three-year pilot has been designed for Veterans with no dental coverage, or 
those eligible for VA dental care who would like to purchase additional coverage.  Participation will not 
affect entitlement to VA dental services and treatment.   

There are no eligibility limitations based on service-connected disability rating or enrollment 
priority assignment.  People interested in participating may complete an application online through either 
Delta Dental, http://www.deltadentalvadip.org/, or MetLife, http://www..metlife.com/vadip beginning 
Nov. 15.  Coverage for this new dental insurance will begin Jan. 1, 2014, and will be available throughout 
the United States and its territories.   

Also eligible for the new benefits are nearly 400,000 spouses and dependent children who are 
reimbursed for most medical expenses under VA’s CHAMPVA program.  Generally, CHAMPVA 
participants are spouses, survivors or dependent children of Veterans officially rated as “permanently and 
totally” disabled by a service-connected condition. 

Dental services under the new program vary by plan and include diagnostic, preventive, surgical, 
emergency and endodontic/restorative treatment.  Enrollment in the VA Dental Insurance Plan (VADIP) 
is voluntary.  Participants are responsible for all premiums, which range from $8.65 to $52.90 per month 
for individual plans.  Copayments and other charges may apply. 

Historically VA’s free dental services have gone to Veterans with dental problems connected to a 
medical condition that’s officially certified as “service connected.”  Free dental services will continue for 
those Veterans..   

For more information on VADIP, visit www.va.gov/healthbenefits/vadip, or contact Delta Dental 
at 1-855-370-3303 or MetLife at 1-888-310-1681. 

Veterans who are not enrolled in the VA health care system can apply at any time by visiting 
www.va.gov/healthbenefits/enroll, calling 1-877-222-VETS (8387) or visiting their local VA health care 
facility. 

  
 

  
 

 



Support S.1602, the Toxic Exposure Research and Military Family 
Support Act of 2013  

 

Contact your Senator Today and Ask them to Support S.1602, the Toxic Exposure 
Research and Military Family Support Act of 2013. 

Senator Richard Blumenthal, (CT) has introduced S.1602, the Toxic Exposure 
Research and Military Family Support of 2013, VVA strongly supports this bill, 
which reflects positively on one of our foremost legislative goals. Not only would 
it help achieve a measure of justice for the innocent victims of the use of toxic 
substances in times of war, but it offers unlimited possibilities for scientific 
research into the effects of these toxic chemicals. 

VVA needs your help in gaining support for S.1602 by going 
to  http://capwiz.com/vva/home/ and click on Take Action and send the prepared 
letter of support to your Senator 

 

The practice of referring to the American flag as "Old Glory" was coined by Captain William 
Driver, a shipmaster of Salem, Massachusetts.  As he was leaving on August 10, 1831 on one of 
his many voyages aboard the brig CHARLES DOGGETT - a voyage that would climax in the 
rescue of the mutineers of the BOUNTY - some friends presented him with a beautiful flag of 
twenty-four stars. As the banner opened to the ocean breeze for the first time, he exclaimed "Old 
Glory!" 
 
He retired to Nashville in 1837, taking the treasured flag from his sea days with him. By the time 
the Civil War erupted, most everyone in and around Nashville recognized Captain Driver's "Old 
Glory." When Tennessee seceded from the Union, Rebels were determined to destroy his flag, 
but repeated searches revealed no trace of the hated banner. 
 
Then on February 25th, 1862, Union forces captured Nashville and raised the American flag over 
the capital. It was a rather small ensign and immediately folks began asking Captain Driver if "Old 
Glory" still existed. Captain Driver went home and began ripping at the seams of his bedcover. As 
the stitches holding the quilt-top to the batting unraveled, the onlookers peered inside and saw 
the 24-starred original "Old Glory" 
 
Captain Driver gently gathered up the flag and returned with the soldiers to the capitol. Although 
he was well along in years, the captain climbed up to the tower to replace the smaller banner with 
his beloved flag. The Sixth Ohio Regiment cheered and saluted - and later adopted the nickname 
"Old Glory" as their own. 

 



VIETNAM VETERANS OF AMERICA 
WESTCHESTER COUNTY CHAPTER #49 

SCHOLARSHIP AWARDS PROGRAM 
 

Vietnam Veterans of America - Chapter #49, awards six scholarships of $700 each year to high school 
graduates in Westchester County. The awards are granted to assist with a college or vocational school 
education. These scholarships honor six outstanding individuals from our area and are named the Pete 
Lambert Memorial Scholarship, the Congressman Hamilton Fish Jr. Memorial Scholarship, the Peter T. 
McCauley Memorial Scholarship, the Anthony Shine Memorial Scholarship, the Jonathan Shine Memorial 
Scholarship, and the William Suddereth Memorial Scholarship. 
 
ELIGIBILITY: Students who will complete high school in Westchester County this year, are the child or a 
grandchild of an active duty service veteran, and plan to attend an accredited U.S. college/university or 
vocational/technical school are eligible to compete for the scholarships. Please note that service in the 
Reserves or National Guard does not constitute veteran status, unless you were activated for more than 
90 days for purposes other than training. Also note that the child of any veteran is eligible; service does 
not have to be during the Vietnam era. 
 
HOW TO APPLY: There are four selection criteria that the student must submit in order to be considered 
for a scholarship: 
1. Junior year rank in class. 
2. Scholastic Aptitude Test (SAT) scores; no other test score will be accepted. Note; for those who will 

be attending a vocational/technical school this requirement will be waived. 
3. A resume of extracurricular activities to include school clubs, sports and student government, work 

experience, volunteer experience and other interests. Relevant references, with addresses and 
phone numbers, should be provided. 

4. A written statement, not to exceed two typed pages, on the topic "The affect (if any) of my 
mother’s/father's military service on my attitudes toward life and country." 

 
Students should complete the attached application and return it, along with the other requested items, by 
April 1, 2014 to:  Vietnam Veterans of America #49 
               Scholarship Committee 
               P.O. Box 224 
               Pleasantville, NY 10570  
 
SELECTION OF AWARDEES AND PRESENTATION OF SCHOLARSHIPS: VVA #49 Scholarship 
Committee is solely responsible for the selection process. In late May the Committee will notify those 
selected for scholarships and their high schools and the acceptance and enrollment of those selected in 
an accredited college or technical school will be verified. Scholarship awards will be presented at a 
meeting of VVA #49 during the summer. 
 
IMPORTANT ITEMS: Application must be submitted by April 1, 2014 and must include a copy of 
parents DD-214 (military discharge). Principal or guidance counselor must certify your rank in class and 
SAT score; a copy of your SAT score must be included. Include the phone number of your high school 
and make sure the application is complete. THE SCHOLARSHIP COMMITTEE WILL NOT CONSIDER 
APPLICATIONS THAT DO NOT CONTAIN ALL OF THE REQUESTED INFORMATION IN ITS 
REQUIRED FORM OR ARE RECEIVED AFTER THE SUBMITTAL DATE. 
 
***************************************************************************** 
NOTE TO CHAPTER MEMBERS OUTSIDE OF WESTCHESTER COUNTY: YOU DO NOT HAVE TO 
RESIDE IN WESTCHESTER COUNTY TO APPLY FOR OUR SCHOLARSHIP. PLEASE CALL THE 
CHAPTER AND WE WILL SEND YOU AN APPLICATION package. 



 
 

Looking for a way to quietly thank a Veteran for his/her service to our country? 

VA Hudson Valley Health Care System  
and the  

Hospice Veteran Partnership  
are looking for volunteers to join our  

“No Veteran Alone” Program 
 

The final months of life are often times for life review and reflection. 
Some Veterans do not have loved ones that can visit regularly. 

Volunteering would include visits to offer companionship and/or sitting  
for short periods at the bedside of a person nearing death. 

 
Training about Final Hours of Living, Good Communication, 

Grief/Bereavement & Self Care, as well as ongoing support and reflection 

about this important work, will be provided. 
 

This work is not for everyone but, for some, it can be extremely rewarding. 

If you are interested in volunteering at the Castle Point or Montrose VA inpatient units, 
please contact the Voluntary Service Office at (845) 831-2000, x5135. 

If you are interested in volunteering for this program at your local hospice,  
please contact the local hospice.  

 
 
 

No Veteran Alone Volunteer Program 

 

www.hudsonvalley.va.gov 

FDR Montrose 
2094 Albany Post Road 

Montrose, NY 10548 
914-737-4400 

 

Castle Point 
41 Castle Point Road 

Wappingers Falls, NY 12590 
845-831-2000 



JANUARY 2014 
Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

    1 
New Years 
Day 

2 meeting 
Armonk 
6:30 dinner 
7:30 meeting 

3 4 

5 6 7 8 9  
 

10 11 

12 
 

13 14 15 16 17 18 

19 20 21 22 23 24 25 
State 
Council 
meeting 

26 27 28 pizza 
party 
FDR Stress 
Unit 5:30 
 

29 30 31  

       
       

FEBRUARY 2014 
Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

       
 

1 

2 
 

3 4 5 6 meeting 
Armonk 
6:30 dinner 
7:30 meeting 
 

7 8 
 

9 
 

10 11 12 13 14 
Valentine’s 
Day 

15 

16 17 18 19 20 21 22 

23 24 
 

25 pizza 
party 
FDR Stress  
Unit 5:30 

26 27 28  
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